
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION

MEETING

Monday April 17, 2023
7:30 P.M. 

Commission Room

Meeting Minutes
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on April 17, 2023 in person. Commissioners present: Elizabeth Pocsik, Ed Bello, Carl Bernstein and Mark Crowley. Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director) and Joe Parciasepe (Program Director) and Doug Reis from Weston Softball.
1) Call to order at 7:35 PM by Chairwoman Pocsik.

2) There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commissioners meeting on March13, 2023.  Motion approved unanimously 4-0.
3) Public Forum

a)Doug Reis of the Weston Softball Association presented their plans for a gift to the Town to upgrade the Morehouse Farm Park softball field #3 with the addition of two dugouts and an outfield fence. They have received estimates and have discussed the improvements with Dave Ungar in length. This would be the first in a series of improvements to make the field the home of youth girls’ softball and a premier field. After discussion, The Commission voted to approve the gift to the town to be passed on to the Board of Selectmen for gift approval. The vote was 4 – 0 to approve.

4) Unfinished Business.
a) Chairwoman Pocsik discussed 4th of July funding and asked the commissioners to reach out businesses for sponsorships and enter these names on a shared google doc.  Fundraising list to be discussed at the next meeting.  A few sponsors have been signed up and a few donations have been collected.
b) Pickle ball court and pond resurfacing (contract is signed) are both on the project to do list.  The Pickle ball courts were presented to the Board of Selectmen on March 3rd and after some questions and answers the Selectmen voted to refer the courts on to the Planning and Zoning Commission for their meeting on May 1st.  
5) Reports from standing committees.
a)Administrative Committee

i.ATBM will be held at the High School Auditorium on Thursday 4/20/23 at 8pm.

      b)Aquatics Committee

i. All pool programs are going well with a weekday program added since the HS swim season has ended. 
      c) Fields Committee 

i) Spring fields are prepared for the season with some seed work done at goal areas of Morehouse Farm Park. Youth Baseball has had some work done on the infields at Bisceglie.

      d) Program Committee

i) Joe reported on the new kickball program for adult women with 33 registered. The Camp program registrations continue to be strong with 265 registered to this point. Spring programs are underway with 165 children registered for various programs
6) New Business

     a) The Parks & Recreation guidelines (adopted September 2000) concerning community field usage was discussed for review and potential amending. After discussion, Dave Ungar will update some items and bring back to the Commission for further review and discussion.
7Correspondence, none

8) Announcements, Remarks for the good of the order, none
9)  Adjournment:  Chairwoman Pocsik motions to adjourn.  Motion passes unanimously.  8:35pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
David E. Ungar

Director, 

Weston Parks and Recreation Department

